

Letter from the Pastor

Dear Friends in Jesus,

Even though, as I write these lines, the Season of Christmas is just a few days in the rear-view mirror, the passage of time in general and the Church Year in particular pause for no one. And so it is time to lift up the fact that we will observe **Ash Wednesday**, the traditional beginning of the Season of Lent, on **February 22 at 7:00 P.M.** with a Liturgy of Holy Communion, including the optional imposition of ashes. Those desiring to receive the mark of a cross, traced in ashes on their forehead, will come forward at the appropriate time in the worship, much as we come forward to receive Holy Communion.

Then, on subsequent Wednesday evenings during Lent, the Lutheran, United Church of Christ, and United Methodist congregations of the Berrysburg and Elizabethville area will again join together for worship **and, for the first time since 2019, a light supper**. The supper, consisting of simple items like soup and sandwiches, will begin at **6:15 P.M.** Following supper, at **7:00 P.M.**, we will join in worship. Worship will end before 8:00 P.M. Once again this year, the host pastor of each congregation will lead the worship, while the pastors will each take turns preaching in a congregation other than their own. Our theme for this year's Lenten series will be **The Seven Last Words of Jesus from the Cross**. The details for these Wednesday evenings are as follows:

Date	Host Congregation	Preacher/Word(s)
March 1	St. John	Deacon Ken Campbell
		"Father, Forgive Them"
March 8	Peace United Church of Christ, Berrysburg	Pastor Bill Romberger
		"Today, You Will be With Me"
March 15	Trinity United Methodist Church, Elizabethville	Pastor Ray Holland
		"My God, Why Have You Forsaken Me?"
March 22	Salem Lutheran Church, Elizabethville	Pastor Tom
		"Woman, Here Is Your Son"
		"I Thirst"
March 29	Salem United Church of Christ, Elizabethville	Pastor Su Rider
		"It Is Finished"
		"Into Your Hands I Commend My Spirit"

Please don't miss these opportunities to have your faith refreshed and deepened, as we journey together through the Season of Lent. May God bless us as we once again make our way along this pathway that leads to the Cross!

And, having mentioned Christmas as I began this letter, I want to, before I close, again join with Ann in thanking you, our congregational family, for the many expressions of love we received during the Christmas and Advent seasons. Your kind words, your cards, your gifts and, of course, the congregational gift were truly sources of great joy for us. We are indeed blessed as we approach twenty-three years of life and ministry together with you here on "The Hill"!

Pastor Tom

News from Miss Laurie, Young Christians Minister

Happy 2023, everyone! I hope your new year has gotten off to a great start! For me, New Year's Day wasn't so hot, but things have been looking up! I WAS able to get my car inspected BEFORE I was stopped for driving with an expired inspection sticker – THANKS, Mike!!! And it was only expired since....

NOVEMBER! Here's hoping things stay on that upward path!

As for faith formation, it's going to be ANOTHER great year at St. John's! Each month, we've got lots of fun and engaging opportunities to help our children grow in faith and to feed their spiritual souls. Grab your calendar and mark these dates in February:

- Wednesday, February 1st Join us from 6:30-8pm for our "Jesus is my FOREVER Friend" Celebration Club!
- Sunday, February 12th It's our "Jesus is My Valentine" SONday Celebration!
- Sunday, February 26th No need to change out of your pj's, it's time for our always popular SONday Celebration "Pajama Party"!

Join us for all these special engagements and remember, every Sunday we offer SONday Celebration which is like a mini-VBS with music, crafts, and fun activities that reinforce a biblical theme! Come and be part of the fun!!

Thanks to all those who help make these activities possible! It is an honor and my pleasure to be part of the faith formation team at St. John's and I look forward to another awesome year leading the charge as the Young Christians Minister! Thanks, again, for your support.

Miss Laurie

Book Group

Please join us for Book Group gatherings! In February and March we will continue to meet on Zoom at 6:30pm.

Upcoming Books:

- Feb 6: Day After Night by Anita Diamant
- March 6: Walking the Bible by Bruce Feiler

Questions? Need a copy of the book? Call or email Ann 717.362.7895 rahbruner@gmail.com. Hope to see you on Zoom!



St. John's Youth Group

FEBRUARY 2023

YOUTH SUNDAY

Sunday, February 12th is Youth Sunday! Watch your email to find out how you can participate in Youth Sunday. R.J. Henry will present the sermon that day.

SOUPER BOWL SUNDAY

Sunday, February 12th is also Souper Bowl Sunday. Don't forget to bring your extra change along to vote for your favorite team to win the Super Bowl or for the halftime show. All proceeds go toward helping out those in need. The Youth Group decided to keep the money in the valley this year. We will be donating the money to Northern Dauphin Human Services.



ALIVE runs from Friday, September 22nd to Sunday, September 24th at Camp Nawakwa. ALIVE is hosted by the Lower Susquehanna Synod. Our group will join youth and advisors from across the Lower Susquehanna Synod. ALIVE is open to youth who will be in 6th through 8th grade in the fall of this year. (Or youth currently in 5th through 7th grade.) The weekend will be filled with music led by the AlIve alumni band, large and small group gatherings, games, crafts, campfires, and more. Watch your email for more information.

Coming Up on the Morning of February 12...

We will once again be led in our worship by our gifted Youth Group members. (We are blessed by their leadership in many different capacities all through the year, as most recently on January 1, but this is the annual time when they take on the entire leadership of worship, with just some guidance and input from Pastor Tom.) Senior Youth Group Member **RJ Henry** will be sharing the Sermon of the morning and Pastor Tom is working with everyone else to line up the many other important parts of worship leadership. As always, that worship will be available both in-person and on the Zoom platform.

Immediately following worship, after a pause of a few years, we will again observe "Souper Bowl" Sunday with a special offering to benefit the work of the Northern Dauphin Human Services Center. Youth Group Members will meet us at the door with soup bowls in hand to receive our votes for which team will win the Super Bowl later that day, with a \$1 donation as the suggested "vote". Let's have a great response on behalf of those in need in our area, and let's see if we're right in predicting the winner!

And, last but most certainly not least, since this is the day of Super Bowl LVII in Phoenix, AZ, we are bringing back a "tradition" we had only just begun pre-COVID – designating February 12 as "Jersey Day" and encouraging one and all to come to worship that morning dressed in the fanwear of a favorite team or player of any sport and any level of play, from peewee to professional.

Lifeline Pack & Pray

FEBRUARY is St. John's Pack & Play/Pack & Pray for Lifeline Pregnancy Care Center Month

A Pack & Play crib will be placed in the foyer for the entire month of February. The congregation is asked to **PACK** that crib full of new and gently used baby and children's items and above all else **PRAY** for the successful work and ministry of the LifeLine Pregnancy Center that they can touch and improve as many lives of those who seek their services - thus the name, **PACK & PRAY**.

Lifeline is a faith-based ministry that values life and provides individuals, couples, and families facing an unexpected pregnancy with the tools they need in order to be successful in their parenting journey. All Lifeline services are free, including pregnancy tests and material aid such as food, diapers, toiletries, clothing, furniture, and toys. Lifeline relies on the generosity of local churches, businesses, and individuals for both financial and material support. **All donations are needed**, currently the following items are in **greatest need**:

Baby Foods of various stages and types New Sippy Cups

Similac Advance formula Children's Toothbrushes and Toothpaste

Baby Gates Baby Monitors

Diapers (all sizes but Newborn & Size 1 are of greatest need)

Childproofing and Safety Kits Pajamas 12M to 5T

Winter clothing 12 – 24M New Girls Underwear 3T – 6

New Socks for Children and Babies

News from St Johns W-ELCA

<u>A BIG THANK YOU</u> to all who helped to the Angel Tree Project. It was a success as always. Thirty-five children in the Upper Dauphin Area School District will have had a wonderful Christmas morning. This is one of the hardest times for a parent out of work or sick and no money is coming into the household. But with the help you have given it wasn't so hard for these families this year.

At our last U.D. Conference meeting we were made aware of a project entitled The Homeless Remembrance Blanket Project. The ladies in our area (Upper Dauphin) donated 3 quilts and 1 baby quilt to this project. These are being collected from all over the United States to help with the homeless project. We sent the quilts to the Church of the Reformation in Washington D.C. and will be displayed on the West Lawn of the Capitol on December 21, 2022, for all to see. There will be a special section for baby quilts as well as highchairs and playpens and the folks in charge will make sure the items go where there is a baby in need.

Also thank you to all those who helped to make the Program "One Starry Night" a success. The children did a wonderful program.

The ladies mission project went to Central Pennsylvania Food Bank. We were able to send \$1000.00 to help with their project. Also, with our Have-Not Offering we (ladies at St Johns) collect we were able to help our sister church in Highspire with their "feeding the community project" by donating \$200.00 to them.

To those interested in working with the quilting project please talk to Pat Herb and she can tell you about what and when they work on the quilts. Also, if you can crochet or knit keep in mind that Barb Bullock can tell you about helping with the Prayer Shawls and what all they do.

I hope your Christmas was filled with joy and happiness. Now have a fruitful and healthy new year.

Fay Nichols, President of the Women of the ELCA of St. John

Communion Record

As we begin a new year, please be sure that, if you are a communing member of St. John, you turn in at least one communion record card this year. (If during the year you live and worship out of the area, or if you commune even once at another congregation, please be sure to have that congregation send notice to Pastor Tom.) If you are a contributing member of St. John, please be sure that you use your offering envelopes at least once this year, so that you are on record as having made a contribution. Please do your part to make sure that our parish records are as accurate as possible!

Council Information

At the reorganizational meeting on January 8, newly-installed members **Christie Kahler**, **Sandra Lamenza**, **Jeffrey Lehman**, and **Ty Troutman** were welcomed to their duties and the following persons were elected as our congregational officers for 2023: President – **Joshua Paul**, Vice President – **Craig Peters**, Secretary – **Courtney Foreman**, Treasurer – **Jamie Doyle**, Financial Secretary – **Pat Herb**, Assistant Secretary – **Christie Kahler**, and Cemetery Board Representatives – **Gail Billow** and **Michael Henninger**. We thank these folks for their willingness to serve throughout the coming year!

Congratulations

Nick Motter completed his Master of Music Education degree from the University of the Arts in Philadelphia, PA this past August of 2022. In Nick's own words, "I started the degree in the Summer of 2017 and you could complete the 33 credit program as quickly as you wanted to, but due to the busy demands of teaching, I chose to take a couple courses each summer until completion. It was quite the journey! When I started we were meeting completely in person at Villanova University (with the professors from UArts). This is convenient for most people as you can avoid driving into downtown Philadelphia everyday. I studied under some great performers and educators like Ron Kerber (Jazz Saxophonist with the Philly POPS) and Dr. Frank Tracz (Director of Bands at Kansas State) who would take time out of their summers to come in and talk to the masters students (most of whom are current music teachers like myself). Then, when the Covid-19 pandemic hit, our classes transitioned to Zoom for the summers of 2020 and 2021 which was actually a great time to take my Music Technology classes as we all turned to the digital realm to engage students. This past summer it all came full circle and I was able to finish my final coursework back on campus in-person. I wrote my Thesis on Recording for Musical Growth in the Secondary Instrumental Classroom and presented it this summer to the Program Supervisor and my peers in the program over Zoom and my mom then took me out for ice cream afterwards! Now that I have my Master's Degree, I am now a Level 2 Certified Educator in Pennsylvania which means my certification never expires! But more importantly, it has given me more tools, perspectives, and ideas that I continue to utilize in my classroom. Many thanks to the St. John's Lutheran Hill Church Family for the support and prayers over these past years."

And in Other "Motter Family" News

Congratulations to **Shannon** (Motter) **& Aaron Troutman** on the safe and healthy birth of **Malorie Lily** at 6:24am at UPMC Harrisburg. Malorie weighed 7 pounds 6 ounces and was 20 inches long. Congratulations and our prayers also to the Motter, Herb, and Troutman families!

Interest Survey for Synod Committees



How has God gifted you to be part of our synod mission? What might you be interested in?

This survey will provide a resource for our leadership as we form the groups that do the work of our ministry together.

Please check all the ministries that you have interest in or gifts for.

Email	Phone numbers
Street Address	
Name (print)	Congregation/Town
Other:	
World Hunger (advocates for the hu ELCA World Hunger Appeal)	ngry and educates about local and global hunger needs and efforts; supports the
Transforming Ministry Team (work	s with congregations to build capacity for vitality and evangelizing)
Synod Warship (plans and coordinat and serves as worship resource)	es worship for assembly and ordination, consecration, and commissioning services,
	Support (helps members of this synod develop faith-filled lives, articulate the encourages congregations to continue to support the ministry in the Lower h)
LSS Mission Fund Committee (adm the synod through congregational grants.)	inisters the fund which supports the growth of Word and Sacrament ministries in
Leadership Support Team (develops	s programs, practices, and events that aid rostered and lay leaders)
Konde Diocese (companion relations the Evangelical Lutheran Church in Tanzania	ship between the Lower Susquehanna Synod of the ELCA and the Konde Diocese of
Global Mission (ELCA missionary s and expansion; Promotion of Global/ local M	ponsorship/support; Young Adults in Global Mission support; Fair Trade education ission events
Ecumenical and Inter-religious Affi (LARC) Covenant, and Jewish- Christian dial	airs (education and events relative to the Lutheran - Anglican - Roman Catholic logue)
	e baptized carry out the baptismal affirmation of working to serve all people, ion, and the needs of traditionally marginalized people)
Compensation and Benefits (provide	es guidance for compensation and benefits and advocates for rostered leaders)
Gifts Discernment (recommends n	ominees for synod office; identifies people to serve on committees)
Finance & Budget (develops the budget)	dget, recommends spending measures, and oversees the investments)
Personnel (Recommends personnel	policies, salaries and salaries ranges for staff)
Mission (Recommends the mission	nal goals for this synod)
Constitution (Recommends amenda	nents to synod constitution; checks congregational constitutions)
Assembly Planning (Plans the annu	al Synod Assembly)

Thank gou! from the Gifts Discernment Committee!

Please return this form to bschlegel@lss-elca.org
Beth Schlegel .1959 Market Street. Camp Hill PA 17011

St. John Evangelical Lutheran Church Congregational Council Minutes November 13, 2022

The council meeting was called to order by President Roy Henry. Pastor Tom opened the meeting with devotions and a prayer.

Present: Roy Henry, Pastor Tom Bruner, Gail Billow, Joshua Paul, Ira Antes, Heidi Lehman, Lori Motter, Craig Peters, Dana Klouser, Sheila Barder, Michael Henninger, Courtney Foreman, and Carl Baumgardner

Minutes: Motion by Joshua Paul to accept the October 2022 minutes as read. Second by Sheila Barder. Motion approved unanimously.

Review of Proposed Budget for 2023: Budget proposal from the Finance Committee presented by Jamie Doyle, Treasurer. Motion by Craig Peters to accept proposed budget. Second by Dana Klouser. Motion approved unanimously.

Reception of Petitions and Communications: No Petitions or Communications received.

Pastor's Report: Motion to accept Pastor Tom's reports from September and October was made by Joshua Paul. Second by Lori Motter. Motion approved unanimously.

Children and Youth Ministry Report: Motion to accept Miss Laurie's report for October by Carl Baumgardner. Second by Sheila Barder. Motion approved unanimously.

Treasurer's Reports: Motion to accept the treasurer's report for October by Joshua Paul. Second by Ira Antes. Motion approved unanimously. Bicentennial Fund report submitted by Lynn Henninger.

Reports of Standing Committees:

Church Property: The last few details of the Reno 250 project are wrapping up.

The steeple repair has been completed. Awaiting the bill.

Building winterization is complete by Property Committee. A new basement door and an LED light was installed. Gutter guards were completed on the pavilion. Members of the committee are working on the leaking pavilion roof. New risers were built for the manger scene.

Finance Committee: No report.

Worship and Music: No report.

Faith Formation: "A Starry Night" to be held on December 11, 2022, from 4 – 7 PM.

Youth Ministry: The chicken and waffle dinner was successful, with an estimated profit of \$1,050.00. The Youth Group plans to send a group to Winterfest in January (Synod Gathering in Lancaster).

Mutual Ministry: Reviewed Reno 250 project and discussed church vitals at October's meeting. Next meeting to be held in January.

Executive: No report.

Nominating: Ty Troutman, Jeff Lehman, and Sandra Lamenza have agreed to nominations. The committee spoke with Brandi Riland and is awaiting a decision.

History and Archive: Sandra is working on organizing after Reno 250 project.

Women of the ELCA: Met November 13, 2022. The soup sale was successful. Planning for next Sunday's service.

Cemetery Association: No report.

Decorating Committee: There will be no regular Christmas tree upstairs this year. Focus on the Nativity scene. We have the Poinsettia tree. Poinsettias have been preordered to ensure that we are able to get them.

Flower Committee: Dana Klouser and Sheila Barder are taking over.

Unfinished Business:

Active shooter training update: Joshua called the State Troopers Association as planned. They recommended calling local state police barracks. Plan to set up during Q1 2023.

Carl asked about putting the service on the screen at the alter as discussed during the proposal of the Reno 250 project. A discussion was held about the logistics of making this happen.

New Business:

Lori recommended creating a list of responsibilities/expectations for sextons and renters when using the hall or pavilion. For example, who vacuums or takes out the trash?

Pastor Tom reviewed the emergency elevator procedure.

Next Council Meeting: December 11, 2022 after the service.

Adjournment: Motion by Heidi Lehman, Second by Sheila Barder to adjourn the meeting. Motion approved unanimously. The meeting was closed with the Lord's Prayer.

Respectfully Submitted,

Courtney Foreman, Secretary

St. John Evangelical Lutheran Church Congregational Council Minutes December 11, 2022

The council meeting was called to order by President Roy Henry directly following the Congregational meeting. Devotions were shared during the church service.

Present: Roy Henry, Pastor Tom Bruner, Gail Billow, Joshua Paul, Ira Antes, Lori Motter, Dana Klouser, Sheila Barder, and Courtney Foreman. Excused: Carl Baumgardner, Heidi Lehman, Craig Peters, and Michael Henninger.

Minutes: Motion by Sheila Barder to accept the November 2022 minutes as read. Second by Ira Antes. Motion approved unanimously.

Reception of Petitions and Communications: Summary of expected housing expenses presented by Pastor Tom. Motion to accept the proposal by Josh Paul. Second by Gail Billow. Motion approved unanimously.

Pastor's Report: Motion to accept Pastor Tom's reports from November 2022 was made by Dana Klouser. Second by Shelia Barder. Motion approved unanimously.

Children and Youth Ministry Report: Report read by Roy Henry. Motion to accept Miss Laurie's report for November by Sheila Barder. Second by Josh Paul. Motion approved unanimously.

Treasurer's Reports: Pastor reviewed Jamie's reports and gave an explanation of expenses. Roy Henry noted a typo in the report. Motion to accept the treasurer's report for November by Lori Motter. Second by Dana Klouser. Motion approved unanimously. No Bicentennial Fund report submitted by Lynn Henninger this month.

Reports of Standing Committees:

Church Property: Meeting was held 11/22/22. The next meeting will be held in January. Multiple replacements and improvements have been made, including a repair to the bell cable.

Finance Committee: No report.

Worship and Music: Carol Hubler is retiring from the choir director position after the Christmas Eve Services. Ty Troutman will be taking over in January.

Carol Hassinger retired as leader of Altar Guild.

Proposal to hold outside worship every Sunday from Memorial Day weekend to Labor Day weekend. Council noted that Memorial Day weekend is Pentecost with Confirmation planned. Lori Motter suggested making an exception for 2023 and holding the service inside for Pentecost to allow for Geraniums and the Confirmation Service as per tradition. Courtney Foreman made a motion to take these proposals/suggestions to the Congregational meeting in January for a vote. Second by Josh Paul. Motion approved unanimously.

Faith Formation: No meeting.

Youth Ministry: Members of the youth group and their advisors are getting ready for Winterfest in January. The Youth Group will be presenting the readings during the service on January 1st.

Mutual Ministry: No meeting.

Executive: No report.

Nominating: No meeting.

History and Archive: Sandra is working on archives.

Women of the ELCA: Providing support for Starry Night this evening.

Cemetery Association: No report.

Unfinished Business:

Huge thanks to Council and Pastor Tom for guidance through the COVID-19 pandemic.

Active shooter training update: tabled until January, 2023.

Discussed rental expectations/duties as brought up by Lori last month: tabled until January, 2023.

New Business:

List of usher duties, including the communion guidance as presented by Carol and Dale Hassinger several years ago, was reviewed. Lori Motter will re-write the document to include all usher duties. Roy Henry suggested posting the list near the sound equipment near the stairs.

Dana Klouser made a motion to hold a "Pack and Pray" for Lifeline Pregnancy Center in Millersburg. Second by Shelia Barder. Motion approved unanimously.

Next Council Meeting: January 8, 2023 at 4 PM.

Adjournment: Motion by Josh Paul, Second by Gail Billow to adjourn the meeting. Motion approved unanimously. The meeting was closed with the Lord's Prayer.

Respectfully Submitted,

Courtney Foreman, Secretary

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
			1	2	3	4
			6:30-8pm - Monthly Celebration Club with Miss Laurie 6:30-8pm - Midweek Bible Study	Presentation of Our Lord Groundhog Day		Pastor Tom's Weekly Day Off
5	6	7	8	9	10	11
Fifth Sunday after Epiphany	9am - "Blanket Bunch"	9:30am - Pastor Tom at	6:30-8pm - Midweek Bible	Day of Prayer for Peace		
9am - Adult Bible Study (In-Person) 9am - Youth Bible Time with Matt & Olivia (In-Person) 9am - Confirmation Class (In-Person) 9am - SONDay Celebration with Miss Laurie (In-Person) 10:15am - Worship (Both In-Person and on Zoom), including Sacrament of Holy Communion and Celebration Time with Miss Laurie for Young Persons In-Person	144 115 11 6	Conference Pastors Meeting 7:30pm - Senior Choir Rehearsal		with Justice, Beginning in the Middle East		Pastor Tom's Weekly Day Off
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
Sixth Sunday after Epiphany 9am - Adult Bible Study (In-Person) 9am - Youth Group Members Prepare for Worship Leadership (In-Person) 9am - SONDay Celebration with Miss Laurie (In-Person) 10:15am - Annual Youth-Led Worship (Both In-Person and on Zoom), including a Sermon with Sunny, Miss Laurie, Sunny & Friends 2pm - Monthly Meeting of Women of the ELCA of St. John Lincoln's Birthday	World Relief 7:30am - Church Dartball League Match – Messiah Lutheran at St. John	7:30am - Senior Choir Rehearsal Valentine's Day		2pm - Pastor Tom Leads Worship at Polk Assisted Living, Millersburg		Pastor Tom's Weekly Day Off
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
Transfiguration of Our Lord 9am - Adult Bible Study (In-Person) 9am - Youth Bible Time with Matt & Olivia (In-Person) 9am - Confirmation Class (In-Person) 9am - SONDay Celebration with Miss Laurie (In-Person) 10:15am - Worship (Both In-Person and on Zoom), including Sacrament of Holy Communion and Celebration Time with Miss Laurie for Young Persons In-Person 4pm - Congregational Council Monthly Meeting	Pastor Tom Taking Monthly Extra Day Off – No Office Hours 9am - "Blanket Bunch" Blanket Making for Lutheran World Relief President's Day	7:30pm - Senior Choir Rehearsal	Ash Wednesday 7pm - Worship (<u>Both</u> In- Person <u>and</u> on Zoom), including Sacrament of Holy Communion and optional Imposition of Ashes Washington's Birthday			Pastor Tom's Weekly Day Off
26	27	28				
26 First Sunday in Lent 9am - Adult Bible Study (In-Person) 9am - Youth Bible Time with Matt & Olivia (In-Person) 9am - Confirmation Class (In-Person) 9am - SONDay Celebration with Miss Laurie (In-Person) 10:15am - Worship (Both In-Person and on Zoom), including Celebration Time with Miss Laurie for Young Persons In-Person	World Relief	6:15pm - Property Committee Monthly Meeting 7:30pm - Senior Choir Rehearsal				

Pastor Tom's Office Hours

Monday, Tuesday: 8am – 9:30am Wednesday, Thursday: 8am – 12 noon

Friday: 8am - 9:30am

(Other times by appointment)

Contact Information

The Rev. Thomas Bruner, Jr., Pastor	pt@stjohnhillchurch.org	717-362-9519 (O) 717-362-7895 (H)	
Laurie Little, Young Christians Minister	misslaurie.little@gmail.com	717-571-5058	
Lewis Weaver, Sexton	bootsdagreat@gmail.com	570-809-1014	
Grace Weaver, Sexton	No Email	570-809-1510	
Judith Ferree, Organist	jjferee@epix.net	717-362-4228	
Ty Troutman, Choir Director	kimjtroutman@gmail.com	717-686-2758	
Rachel Henry, Secretary	henryfamily2004@gmail.com	717-439-3897	
Joshua Paul, Council President	joshpaul1995@gmail.com	717-460-0670	
Fay Nichols, Prayer Chain Coordinator	fnichols46@comcast.net	717-329-7447	

911 Emergency/GPS Location:

215 St. John Road, Elizabethville, 17023

For US Mail Deliveries:

PO Box 270, Berrysburg, 17005-0270

Church Website: www.stjohnhillchurch.org
Facebook: www.facebook.com/stjohnhillchurch